CURRICULUM COMMITTEE [DRAFT]
Minutes

July 23, 2007
Retreat Meeting
Members present:  Lenda Black,  Bill Briare, Trista Cornelius (Chair),  Diane Drebin, Lori Eckhout, Dena Gillenwater, Scott Giltz, Alice Goldstein, Lynda Graf (Recorder), Lilly Mayer, David Miller, Rhonda Nordstrom-Hull,  Tara Sprehe, Shelly Tracy, Baldwin van der Bijl,  Bill Waters
Guests:    Melissa Coombs (CERC Dept), David Blessman (CERC Dept), Steffen Moller (Business, Math, Science Division), Jean DeVenney (Counseling/Advising Dept)
WELCOME and THANK YOU
Welcomed and introduced new committee members who were joining us today.  Lunch today is being hosted by Baldwin van der Bijl, (VP of Instruction).
Action:
Breakfast at our October 5th meeting will be hosted by Bill Waters, Business Department.
MINUTES

Minutes from the last regular committee meeting on June 1 will be presented for approval at our first regular committee meeting of the year in October.
COMMITTEE CLARIFICATIONS
a. Committee Roles.   Handout.   This handout will be posted on our committee website under the header: “Documents/Additional Documents: Resources.”
b. 2007-08 membership.   Handout.  Members were asked to look over their information to make sure entry is accurate.  Committee membership is also posted on our committee website homepage.

c. Online new committee member handbook.  Our new committee member handbook has been put together electronically and will be posted to our website also under the header “Documents/Additional Documents: Resources.”

d. Update on automated forms.   Lynda presented the College’s Outline document in the Excel format.  This form also contains drop down info boxes to help fill out the form with the expected information contained on an outline.   The committee asked Lynda to put all the new Excel forms on the website so the campus can start using them.

e. Approvals.  The committee discussed our committee approval process.  Trista restated all new programs/courses and course changes come to Curriculum Committee as the first internal discussion approval step in the process.   The committee endorsed the idea of using a consent calendar agenda item for those approvals to course and/or program changes that need to be approved in our documents but do not need to take a lot of committee time for the approvals (i.e. course title changes).  Lynda and/or Trista will present any consent calendar items at our meetings, departments to not need to come and speak to any items that may be presented in this category.
f. 2007-08 meeting schedule.  Handout.   There are still two meeting dates open for hosting breakfast:  November 30 and April 11.  Meeting date changes:  Due to finals being the first week in December, our usual December meeting will happen a week earlier, NOVEMBER 30th.  This will be our last committee meeting for catalog approvals.  Please note:  There will be two Curriculum Committee meetings in November.  The April committee meeting will be held the second week of the month, due to the beginning of spring term being the first week.
CAREER PATHWAYS

Handout:  “Career Pathways:  Mission, Purpose, and Method at Clackamas Community College with our Workforce Region Partners,” created by our Career Pathways Team.   Discussion centered on what our committee needs to know about Pathways.  Steffen Moller is now the Pathways Coordinator for the campus and the Career Pathway Team.   This team will help departments create their certificate roadmap that is needed for state approval in this process.   A career pathway certificate is a certificate ranging from 12-44 credits and are wholly contained in a larger AAS/AAS Option or Certificate of Completion (45+ credits).  The authority to award approval is totally dependent on an approved, active AAS degree, Option or qualified Certificate of Completion and if that overarching award becomes suspended or deleted, the integral Career Pathway Certificate is also suspended or deleted.
VARIABLE CREDIT 

Discussion centered around variable credit classes and making it clear in the outlines what portion of the outcomes and/or skills are under each credit earned.   There are two ways a variable class can be offered:  1) students can self-pace through and earn appropriate credit for the curriculum they covered.  They can come back the next term and earn any remaining credits; or 2) sections can be offered for less than the state approved maximum credit for a course.  The discussion centered on the first example.   The committee decided they would like to see departments review their variable credit class outlines to see where improvements could be made.  

Action:
Curriculum Committee will focus on variable credit outlines next year, 2008-09.


Action:
Trista will send an email to the Deans/divisions (with the intent it will be shared with 



department chairs) to ask for their help with department review of outlines.

RELATED INSTRUCTION

Accreditation requires us to know how a course is defined; how it is included on our Related Instruction page of our catalog and that we publish the courses that we say meet that criteria.  The catalog is where we publish the information; our committee Related Instruction criteria document defines how we determine if a course belongs on our Related Instruction page.   The final piece that is needed is for us to determine what is our process for an annual review of the Related Instruction courses listed on page 15.

Action:
Trista will add the committee’s request for the divisions to review the courses on page 15 



of our catalog to her email that is going out to the Deans.  The request will include asking if



any of the courses need to be removed/added and if so, why.  Curriculum Committee will 



discuss any revisions and approve the final list for the 2008-09 catalog at one of our fall 



meetings.

CURRICULUM COMMITTEE VICE CHAIR
We still need someone to help out in this capacity.   The intent is for the vice chair to back up the committee chair, should it become necessary and then when the current chair steps down, becomes the new committee chair for 1-2 years.


Action:
Alice Goldstein volunteered to fill this role and the committee accepted.  Alice will become 



chair of our committee the summer of 2008.
INTERACTIVE EXCEL OUTLINE FORM DOCUMENT
Lynda has transferred the college’s current outline form into an Excel document.  As with the other Excel form documents, this draft has information prompts as someone fills out the form.


Action:
The committee asked Lynda to put this and the other committee forms that are in this Excel 



format on our website for the campus to start using.

CATALOG UPDATE

Lenda Black reported all references in our catalog to “Professional Technical” should be changed to “Career Technical.”  (This change has come from the state.)   She also reported the catalog subcommittee is going to ask the departments this catalog to add any reference to their course descriptions where there is a lab component to a course.  Also, departments will be asked to include in the course descriptions any courses may be repeated for credit.


Action:
Lenda will add the Curriculum Committee fall meeting dates to the catalog memo that goes 



out to divisions/departments.

ARTICULATION AGREEMENTS

The committee would like to know what articulation agreements departments currently have.   Our intent is to see how that may impact what we currently show in our catalog for articulations.  The committee added the topic of articulation agreements to our document “Appropriate Topics to Bring to Curriculum Committee.”


Action:
Trista will add the articulation review request to her email going out to the Deans/divisions.


Action:

Departments will send their articulation agreements to Lynda.  These will be brought to our 




October meeting agenda.

ACCREDITATION AND GENERAL EDUCATION OUTCOMES

Bill Briare led the discussion.  One of the accreditation findings was Clackamas needs to measure outcomes for our transfer degrees, AAOT and ASOT.  This is happening around the state and we need to figure out how we want to be involved.  Our challenge is not the criteria for measuring but what the actual measurement itself will look like.  Also in this discussion was the topic of diversity including what do we want our students to know and leave with?  
JBAC (Joint Boards Articulation Committee) has a good outcomes document on their website to help us with these outcomes discussions.  JBAC website:  http://www.ous.edu/news_and_information/forums.php      

Action:
For next step discussions on campus, the committee would like to see the JBAC outcomes 



document handed out.
RE-INSTITUTING THE ASSOCIATE OF SCIENCE DEGREE

Scott Giltz led the discussion.  Along with Clackamas, eight other community colleges have articulated with Oregon Institute of Technology (OIT) for an AS degree to their Bachelor of Science in Electronics Engineering Technology.  Last time Clackamas had an AS degree was the late 1980s.  An AS degree is supposed to be for the transfer student; not supposed to be in any major; and we are supposed to advise students into electives that fit their area.  An AS degree fits very well for Science-based programs.   

Action:
The committee agreed to have an institutional discussion to bring back the AS 


degrees to Clackamas.


Action:
A subcommittee will be formed to work on the details of an AS degree.  Scott will chair this 

committee and report back to the Curriculum Committee at our October meeting this fall.
REPEATABLE COURSES
The college has a policy standard for repeatable courses.   It is in our Instructional Standards & Procedures (ISP) manual.   It is our intent to have all our courses repeatable.  There is also an appendix to the ISP manual, Appendix B that was created to list courses that cannot be repeated.  Currently there are no courses listed on Appendix B.
	NEXT MEETING:   October 5, 2007,  CC 127,   7:30am-9am
Food provided by:   Bill Waters, Business Department
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